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Welcome to our latest newsletter.  
 
School has been a hive of activity this week with fantastic learning taking place right across the school. 
I apologise for the newsletter not coming out last week, our website was down as we prepared to launch 
our new site. Please take a look at www.frodshamprimaryacademy.co.uk There will be more information 
uploaded over the next few weeks.  
 
Children in Year 4,5,6 have started a new reading programme called Reading Plus. Reading plus is a new 
programme that we have invested in which is computer based and allows the children to make a selection 
from high quality texts that are of interest to them. Reading Plus not only assesses efficiency, but also 
measures and increases motivation and comprehension. Children are given choice and control to practice 
at their own pace with a program that uses adaptive technology in a truly meaningful way. This week we 
gave certificates out for children who have already progressed to the next level due to continued 
engagement both at school and at home. If any parents in Y4,5,6 are unsure of how to access this at 
home, please speak with Mrs Hayes or Mrs Price who will be happy to assist.  
 
We had a new little girl start with us this week and we have more new children starting with us over 
the next few weeks. Families had a tour of the school and parents had made their decision to accept a 
place even before leaving the school grounds!  All families were overwhelmed at how welcoming and 
polite the children were right across the school. We look forward to welcoming the children into our 
Frodsham Family over the coming weeks.  
 
Our School SENCO, Mrs Arnaud will be sending out some information on Monday about a coffee 
morning for Monday 30th January coming up soon with a focus on Special Educational Needs and 
Disabilities.  
 
We are also going to be holding a phonics workshop for parents on Tuesday 7th February at 2pm. We 
will walk you through how we teach phonics in school and demonstrate what progress will look like 
with reading and writing. Any one is free to attend. This is for adults only please.  
 
 
Finally, I would like to congratulate Kasey-Leigh and Louie on being presented with Head Boy and Head 
Girl badges. Mrs Hayes spoke so positively about the positive attributes of these two children. I am 
confident they will do a fantastic job.  Their predecessors Luke and Isabelle have done an incredible job 
in their role and will now mentor Louie and Kasey-Leigh into their roles and responsibilities.  
 
Have a lovely weekend.  
Mrs Callaghan 
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Uniform reminders 
 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too 
small, we would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are 
too small, please wash them and send them into school and I will keep a running record 
of what we have available should there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day.  
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Learning this week… 

This week in EYFS we have continued to learn about whales in our English lessons, creating our very 
own whales for a display. We have also been focusing on new vocabulary within the text, adding 
actions to help us remember the meaning of the word. We really enjoyed exploring our snowy 
outdoor area, looking at what happens when you mix snow with water and observing the snow as 
the sun began to shine. In Maths we have been using the part whole method to find out the 
different ways that we can partition 5 objects. We have started to learn about the Lunar New Year 
celebrations, and are looking forward to completing some challenges next week along this theme.  
Well done children! Miss Curtis  
This week Snowy Owls have been busy investigating our class text and an example text to find great 
language used to support them with their own story. We have been planning the language we are 
going to use in our stories and really excited to get writing next week! We have been creating some 
more Land Art this week practising our weaving skills using natural resources. We started our 
Science topic on materials and began thinking about the difference between an object and a 
material.  
Miss Sands  
This week Hawk Owls have been writing setting descriptions using images from our text Rhythm of 
the Rain. The children have really been working hard on adding more detail to their writing. The 
class have been investigating multiplication and making links with timetables that they already 
know. We have been using different songs and pattern spotting. In art, the children have started to 
look at different artists linked to our textiles unit. The children have looked at William Morris and 
Cath Kidson. They have learnt how to thread a needle and do two different types of stitch. By the 
end of the unit, the children will be making their own patterned piece of fabric using a number of 
different materials.  
Mrs Price  
Another week of hard work in Year 5 and 6. Our English work has been looking at the key features 
of discovery narratives, and then completing research tasks on the laptops to provide us with lots of 
information for our own writing. Our Steps to Read texts have linked in to this all week, exploring 
Natural Selection and the theories of Charles Darwin. Our maths work is continuing with 
multiplication and division by 10, 100 and 1000 using a Gattegno chart (he was an Egyptian 
mathematician.) We have been solving a range of problems and looking at some reasoning 
activities too. In Geography we have been learning about the different layers of the rainforest and 
the different species that inhabit each layer. We have looked at Picture News and have also been 
learning about the Five Pillars of Islam in our RE lesson. We are all continuing to make excellent 
progress with Reading Plus- don’t forget the children can also use this at home. Please let me know 
if you need a reminder of their log in. 
Mrs Hayes 
This week Tawny Owls have been exploring different areas of learning. We have begun a routine in 
our mainstream classes to access both Maths and English every day.  

In RP, we have looked at elephants to prepare us for the zoo visit next week. We have also 
celebrated Martin Luther King Jr Day. We created some beautiful art work and found out facts 
about his life.  

Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  
 

This week’s school attendance is: 92.2%  
Overall school attendance for full Year 92.2%  
Class attendance  
 
Reception: 91.54% 
Year 1:79.63% 
Year 2:  97.32% 
Year 3:98% Winning Class 
Year 4: 89.94% 
Year 5: 93.97% 
Year 6: 94.95% 
 

 
 Stars of the week  

 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Jaxon 
Reception: Isaac  

Year 1/2: Prraveesh and Aria 
Year 3: Finley 

Year 4: Kai 
Year 5: Jayden 
Year 6: Melissa 

RP: Freddie 

Nursery: Jaxon 
Reception: Blake 
Year 1: Peyton 
Year 2: Jack-Desire  
Year 3: Louise 
Year 4: Sante-Rose 
Year 5: Alfie 
Year 6:  Bobby  
RP:  Milo 

Birthdays this week  
Melissa  (11) 

 
 
 
 

Nursery: Kinsley 
Reception: Joanna 
Year 1: Nancy 
Year2: Rowan H 
Year 3:Mason  
Year 4: Harley 
Year 5: Jayden 
Year 6:Kian 
RP: Poppy 
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SEND Coffee Morning  
 

We would like to invite you to our SEND 
coffee morning on Monday 30th January 

2023, 9am-10am.  It will be an informal 
way for you to come in and hear about 
how we make adaptations for children 

with SEND, and how the monitoring 
processes work before we are able to 

refer children to external agencies.  Our 
SENCo will be available for a chat or to 
book appointments to discuss things in 
more detail.  This invitation is open to all 
parents who have children at Frodsham 

Primary Academy. 
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Wednesday 4th January  School opens  
Monday 9th January 5-6pm  Open evening for new parents 
Thursday 19th January  High Five Netball competition Y5/6 
Tuesday 24th January  Chinese New Year Dinner in School  
Tuesday 24th January  Year 6 BIG Maths at Helsby 
23rd, 25th, 26th January  Chester Zoo workshops in school 
Friday 27th January  Year 1-Year 6 Trip to Chester Zoo  
Monday 30th January SEND Coffee morning 9-10am  
Wednesday 1st February  Young Voices concert in Manchester  
Tuesday 7th February  Phonics workshop for parents 2-3pm  
Monday 11th February  One-page interim reports to go home  
Tuesday 14th February Nursery 2 year old reading session with the Children’s 

Centre 
Wednesday 15th February  Parents Evening  
Thursday 16th February  Parents Evening  
Friday 17th February  School closes at 3.20pm for 1 week.  
Thursday March 2nd  World Book day- Bedtime stories Pyjamas and dressing 

gowns 
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